REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, January 10, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. in the second floor conference room of City Hall.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners David Parmley and Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Frank Brzozowski, Codes Officer Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Dugan, WLEA and Jason Jordan, The Spectator.

Mayor Buckley welcomed new Fire Chief Frank Brzozowski to his first official Public Safety meeting.

By Parmeley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held December 13, 2018 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read. Carried – Ayes all

RESOLUTIONS

By: Parmley/Richardson

TRAFFIC ORDINANCE AMENDMENT No. 722

RESOLVED, that the Board of Public Safety of the City of Hornell hereby approves the following Traffic Ordinance Amendment pertaining to East Main Street.

• From the centerline of River St. heading south to Terry St. on the west side. Parking shall be restricted to No Parking at any time.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED this resolution shall take effect upon approval of the Common Council.

Carried - Ayes All

Chief Murray said that he had received complaints of cars parked along this side of the street from River St. to Leach Ave. They studied the situation and he recommended that parking be restricted on that side of the street from Rive St. to Terry St.

BY: Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety hereby approves the appointment of Mary Pieklo, of 95 Maple St., Hornell, as a Crossing Guard for the City of Hornell, effective January 10, 2019.

Carried – Ayes All

Mayor Buckley said that after a suggestion from Councilmember Argentieri, the DOT was asked to put a crosswalk on Main St. from Adsit Place to Allen St. Mrs. Pieklo will be the guard at that crosswalk. Buckley also reported that the school district will be reimbursing the City for her pay. There is a new law in NYS that school district will now be responsible for paying new crossing guards.

By Richardson/Parmley **RESOLVED,** that claims in the amount of \$295,439.20 be approved and paid as audited. Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

- Chief Murray passed out and reviewed his department's yearly stats. He noted that there are less parking violations which he thinks is due to the city using a company to follow up on the payment of the parking tickets. Murray also distributed a report on drug arrests for 2018 and 2017. Officer McHenry assisted in the preparation of the reports.
- Code Officer Bud Burdett said his department is working on a report of what properties are owner occupied vs. rentals. Burdett reported that the house on Fulton St. that was recently damaged in a fire is being demolished.
- Chief Brzozowski reported that the remounted ambulance will be delivered today. The new power cot that he ordered for this ambulance be delivered soon. The department has recently purchased an "autopulse" from the hospital. Brzozowski described how this machine is used and how it will free up a medic to assist in other ways. He is working on getting the SOPs and SOGs updated and made available electronically.

By Parmley/Richardson **RESOLVED,** that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:22 am. Carried – Ayes All

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Perrott, City Clerk